NOTE: This guidance reflects minor correction(s) (e.g., for grammar, typographical errors, or consistency) made on March 10, 2022.

FMCSA-HOS-ELD-TECH-395-FAQ73(2018-03-05)-CORR1

Question: Can a Canada/Mexico-domiciled motor carrier’s driver manually enter the vehicle identification number (VIN) for the power unit if the ELD is unable to automatically retrieve the VIN from the engine?

Answer: Yes. The driver can add the VIN manually if the ELD cannot retrieve the VIN from the vehicle engine data.

Contact Info: FMCSA ELD Information, 1-800-832-5660 or ELD@dot.gov. 
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